
“Isn’t It Egotistical of God
to  Command  Our  Worship  and
Praise?’
Hi there! Someone once raised this objection that really bugs
me… They asked whether it isn’t vain or egotistical of God to
command our worship and praise and be so passionate about His
own glory. While I certainly don’t agree that God could be
vain or egotistical, I’m at a loss for how to respond to this
objection. I can understand why some people read verses like
these and conclude that God is tooting His own horn:

For my own name’s sake I delay my wrath; for the sake of my
praise I hold it back from you. Isaiah 48:9

I will say to the north, ‘Give them up!’ and to the south,
‘Do not hold them back.’ Bring my sons from afar and my
daughters from the ends of the earth—everyone who is called
by my name, whom I created for my glory, whom I formed and
made.” Isaiah 43:6-7

For my own sake, for my own sake, I do this. How can I let
myself be defamed? I will not yield my glory to another.
Isaiah 48:11

How  would  you  respond  to  this  objection  to  the  Christian
faith?

What a great question! I meditated on it for a couple of
weeks.

God wants us to relate rightly to Him. Because He is so
immense, so powerful, so sovereign, so righteous, so holy, so
pure, so right, so good, so loving, so kind, so just, and most
importantly,  so  glorious,  relating  rightly  to  Him  means
responding  in  awe,  in  fear,  in  love,  in  attraction,  in
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worship, and in praise.

His commands are His loving gifts to us because He created and
designed life to work the way it does, and His commands align
with His design. The Ten Commandments are powerful because
that’s the way He created life to function, and we are blessed
when we obey. We have trouble when we disobey. His command to
praise and worship him is no different because He knows that
He is the only source of life. Being rightly related to God is
the only way to enter into life, to get our empty souls filled
up. Being rightly related to Him means humbly accepting our
position as creatures, and affirming that He is God and we are
not. It means praising, worshipping and glorifying Him and, as
the Westminster Catechism starts out, “enjoying Him forever.”

God is not a limited, finite creature for whom it would indeed
be prideful and arrogant to say, “Worship and praise me.”
There is no sinful pride in His invitation to be rightly
related to Him, to invite us to enjoy and partake in His
glory.

We don’t look at the sun and say, “How arrogant of it to shine
so brightly, to relentlessly give off heat and light that
makes  life  possible  on  the  earth.”  It’s  the  nature  of
gargantuan  balls  of  burning  gas  to  do  these  things.  Our
response to the sun is one of respect, gratitude and fear: we
can’t even look directly at it for more than a glance or it
damages our eyes.

It’s not arrogant or prideful for God to shine with a radiance
beyond a million suns. That’s what glory does: it radiates. It
shines. That’s how He is, that’s who He is.

The God who created the billions of galaxies can pinch the
entire universe between two fingers like a toddler picking up
a Cheerio. This same God, who keeps the galaxies in motion
just as He holds the atoms of physical matter together, not
only revealed Himself through His prophets, He actually became



one of us, then died in our place and came back to life just
as He said He would.

The only response to that kind of God that makes any sense is
to fall down at His feet and worship Him.

Thanks for writing!

Sue Bohlin

* * *

After reading this article from my Facebook, a friend sent me
a link to a short essay on this subject he thought I’d enjoy.
I did, and I’m posting it here because I bet you’ll enjoy like
it too! C.S. Lewis’ Most Important Discovery
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“Help Me Stop Verbal Abuse of
My Boyfriend”
I am in a relationship with a wonderful man but I am verbally
abusive to him. I become easily frustrated and angry with him
when he doesn’t know how to get somewhere or when we can’t
agree on what to eat. I seem to make him feel stupid and not
wanted because we have different educational backgrounds. I
hate that I am destroying his spirit and, in turn, destroying
mine. I know I am verbally abusive but I am having such a hard
time stopping and keeping my mouth shut. I don’t want to even
think the way I do…. I just want to change and love him deeply
because now I am just snide and mean.

I am a Christian and a.) I know this is wrong; b.) I want to
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change, and; c.) I want this relationship to work because he
is a sweet, gentle, kind man, marriage material. Do you have
any  suggestions  as  to  what  I  can  do?  I  already  see  a
therapist.

The fact that you are aware you are being so unloving and
destructive in your relationship is the most important first
step to changing it. Good for you!

What occurs to me is that deeply profound truth the Lord Jesus
said: “Out of the abundance of the heart, the mouth speaks.”
What comes out of your mouth is generated from what’s in your
heart. Which sounds like [bluntness warning ON] pridefulness,
disrespect and self-centerednessfruits of the flesh (see also
Galatians 5:19-21).[bluntness warning OFF] I think the problem
isn’t as much your behavior, but a heart desperately in need
of transformation by Jesus. (Please understand: there isn’t a
single  one  of  us  who  doesn’t  desperately  need  a  heart
transformation!  I  was  recently  asked,  “What’s  your  best
evidence for the existence of God?” I replied, “He changed my
whole life!”)

I’m glad to hear you’re a Christian, since your heart issues
can  be  solved  by  cooperating  with  the  Lord  in  the
sanctification process. And that is usually a process of Him:

1. Convicting us of sin so we can repent

2. Giving us power to change the way we respond to life’s
challenges, as we depend on Him to do it

3. Identifying lies we believe, and helping us replace them
with the truth

I suggest that you make a solemn decision to choose humility
before the Lord and with your boyfriend. Pray daily about
this,  asking  the  Lord  to  show  you  your  sin  from  HIS
perspective. Ask Him to break your heart over your pride and



arrogance so that you will deeply WANT to repent, and will
work hard at changing your bad habits.

At the same time, ask your boyfriend for help in changing the
habits you are ashamed of. Choose a code word or phrase that
he  can  say  when  you  are  being  judgmental,  impatient,  and
frustrated. Give him permission to say the code word/phrase,
make a solemn promise that you will not get angry and will
instead say, “Thank you for helping me get better.” (And pre-
decide that if your ego rises up in ugliness, you will tell
yourself the truth: “You are being unkind, prideful and ugly.
Shut up, flesh. I choose love and kindness instead.”)

I have learned that when we are easily frustrated and angry,
that  is  usually  the  result  of  harboring  unrealistic
expectations. (I recently came across a word of wisdom on
that: “Expectations are the mother of resentments.”) When you
find yourself erupting in frustration and anger, pre-decide to
ask yourself, “What am I believing about this?” It could be
unrealistic beliefs such as, “Men should always know how to
get anywhere.” “Other people should want the same things I
want since I know best.” “Men should always have education
levels higher than or at least equal to women.” With the
Lord’s help, work at being more self-aware about what drives
your self-centeredness. Ask Him in your prayer times, “Lord,
what do You want me to know about myself? Give me grace to
hear what You have to say without being defensive.”

This kind of internal turnaround works best when you “put it
on project status,” as Dr. Phil says. You have to make it a
primary intention and put a lot of mental and emotional and
spiritual energy into it. And every time you think about it,
give it back to the Lord and invite His help, confessing your
desperate need of Him to make you more Christlike. He has all
the power you need for exactly what you want.

Hope you find this helpful.



Sue Bohlin
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